
 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

April 25, 2024 

 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole                                         The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Chairman                                                                 Ranking Member                                     

Committee on Appropriations                                        Committee on Appropriations                              

H-305, the Capitol                                                          1036 Longworth HOB                                  

Washington, D.C. 20515                                                Washington, D.C. 20515  

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro, 

 

I am requesting funding for the project titled “Temple, TX Henderson Parkway and Trail” in 

fiscal year 2025.  The entity to receive funding for this project is the City of Temple, TX at 2 N 

Main St Temple TX 76501.   

 

The funding would be used to construct a new two-lane street with parallel parking, a 9-foot-

wide bicycle lane, a 6-foot-wide sidewalk, and a 12-foot-wide shared-use path, with a landscaped 

buffer on both sides.  The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it will improve 

mobility as well as enhance crime prevention, by eliminating the dead-ends and discouraging 

crimes from being committed in full view of the public street, in this rapidly growing Central 

Texas city. 

 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized in 23 

USC 133. 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family.

 
Sincerely, 

 
John R. Carter 

Member of Congress 
 



 
 


